
60 Putnam Avenue • Hamden, CT 06517 • 203-407-2000 • fax 203-407-2001 • www.hamden.org 

 
G:\finance\WEB Docs\December 12, 2017\6 dec 12 20127 minutes.doc 

 

 
     

 
 

 

 
 

 

HAMDEN BOARD OF EDUCATION 
FINANCE COMMITTEE Meeting  
December 12, 2017 @ 6:00 pm 

MINUTES 
 
Board Members Present: Myron W. Hul, Chair 

Finance Committee Members: Lynn Campo, Walter Morton IV. 
Other BOE Attendees: Chris D. – BOE Chair  
 

Administrators Present: 
Jody Goeler, Mike Belden 

 
 
Myron Hul, Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:05 pm. 
 
Public Comments 
 
No Public Comments 
 
Information Items 
 
Mike Belden provided the finance committee with a status of the FY 2017-2018 budget as of 
November 30, 2017.   As of November 30, 2017, the YTD expenditures are $25,559,784 and 
the  encumbrances total $11,476,646 for a total of $37,036,430 or 43.8% of the budget 
expended / encumbered versus the time elapsed of 41.67%.  Special Education total 
expenditures are a big concern this year as total tuition expenditures in FY 16-17 were 
$10,732,516 versus $9,693,978 in FY 15-16, an increase of $1,038,639.  As of November 30, 
2017, the estimated year end expenditures are $801,119 over the budgeted expenditures and 
estimated revenues from the State of Ct. for excess cost tuitions (Projected expenditures 
$11,690,967 vs budgeted expenditures of $9,114,943 and State of Ct estimated revenues of 
$1,774,905).  This projected deficit increased by $200,636 since October 31, 2017.  In addition 
to this projected deficit, an estimated $309,360 was encumbered to provide professional 
behavioral technician services to multiple students that are above the approved budget. 
 
Purchase orders over $2,000 were discussed.  Purchase orders shown include encumbrances 
as well as expenditures for LEA (Operating Fund) and Grant funds.  
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Mike Belden provided an update on the FY 16-17 Audit.  Mike and Dawn Albizu have met with 
the Auditors and the BOE audit is progressing smoothly at this point.  All requested information 
has been provided to Auditors. 
 
 
Action Items 
 
Mike Belden presented the Purchase orders $50,000 - $99,999 (see attached).  There was 1 
item.  The item was a Special Education Tuition in the amount of $64,177.   
 
Walter Morton made a Motion to accept this purchase order as presented.  Lynn Campo 
seconded the motion.  A discussion concerning the approval process by the Committee was 
The Committee discussed the approval process of Purchas Orders and further review will be 
made regarding policy and regulations as to process.  The Motion was approved unanimously. 
 
Mike Belden presented the Purchase orders over $100,000 (see attached).  There were 6 
items as summarized below: 

 Wallingford BOE  - Lyman Hall tuition 

 Related Services for students at Wintergreen 

 Tuition at Wintergreen 

 OT / PT Services 

 Behavioral Services 
 
Lynn Campo made a motion to accept these purchase orders presented and for these items to 
go to the full board for approval.  Walter M. seconded the motion and the motion was approved 
unanimously. 
 
Myron Hul adjourned the meeting at 6:53 pm. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Michael Belden 
Chief Operations Officer 
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